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COVID-19  
INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 

 
 
March 16, 2020 
To: All Parents/Guardians 
From: Cheryl Gilmore, Superintendent 
 
Yesterday Lethbridge School Division advised you that the province decided to close all K-12 
schools based on the recommendation of the chief medical officer of health.  

Although students are at home, staff remain fully engaged with preparing for student learning 
in the new reality. Alberta Education has let school jurisdictions know that the province will be 
developing and communicating a “base level of service” and school jurisdictions will navigate 
what the delivery looks like. In other words, the province will let us know what the expectations 
are with respect to breadth of content, and staff will work collaboratively to determine the 
most effective way to support students. We anticipate that processes for student learning will 
be communicated and in place by early next week. Thank-you for your patience as our staff 
work toward connecting with students in a new way.  

 

 


